NEAL P. GOODMAN, MEMBER 123RD LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

G-07 IRVIS OFFICE BUILDING P.O. BOX 202123 HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2123 PHONE: (717) 787-2798 FAX: (717) 772-9948

P.O. BOX 66 39 W. CENTRE STREET MAHANOY CITY, PENNSYLVANIA 17948 PHONE: (570) 773-3075 FAX: (570) 773-3105 TOLL-FREE: (866) 861-1311

P.O. BOX 97 18 NORTH 2ND STREET ST. CLAIR, PENNSYLVANIA 17970 PHONE: (570) 429-1222

615 CENTRE STREET ASHLAND, PENNSYLVANIA 17921 PHONE: (570) 875-2722



COMMITTEES

VETERANS AFFAIRS AND EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE GAME AND FISHERIES LABOR RELATIONS LIQUOR CONTROL POLICY ETHICS

CAUCUSES

NORTHEAST DELEGATION, CHAIRMAN COAL CORRECTIONS IRISH PA FIREFIGHTERS AND EMERGENCY SERVICES SPORTSMEN'S

MEMORANDUM

TO: Members of the House of Representatives

FROM: Representative Neal P. Goodman

DATE: January 11, 2011

SUBJECT: Co-Sponsor Memo: Prohibit New Landfills Near Sources of Public Drinking Water

In the near future, I will be re-introducing legislation from last session that would prohibit new landfills from being located within one mile of a reservoir that serves as a source for public drinking water. This legislation passed the House of Representatives last session in the form of an amendment to House Bill 1768.

This legislation would apply to <u>new</u> municipal waste, residual waste, and construction and demolition waste landfills. Modifications, extensions, additions or renewals of existing permitted facilities would not be affected by this legislation.

Current department regulations permit a municipal waste landfill within a ¼ mile upgradient and within 300 feet downgradient of a public or private water source. But this setback is not enough, and this requirement can be waived by DEP when, among other things, the applicant can demonstrate a replacement water source for the public. We prohibit landfills within 900 feet of a school, park, or playground. It is only common sense that landfills should be located at least that far from public drinking water sources.

Water is one of our most precious natural resources. Our lives depend upon it, and so we must do everything we can to protect our public drinking water sources from pollutants, especially from landfills.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation, please contact Linda Reed at legislation, please contact legislation, please contact legislation,